

**In attendance:** Bob, Sandy, Bonne, Gail, Paul, ME (taking minutes)

## STANDING ITEMS

1. **Treasurer's Report:** \$3156.80 available balance at Rockland Trust  
Bob still has to file for reimbursement from GPS Workshop

February meeting was so short that no meeting minutes were submitted for approval.

## FOR DISCUSSION

1. **Mass Bike** membership and chapter – tabled
2. **Summit:**
  - a. **Sandy** working on publicity, has maps and signs, paper goods, tech from United Way
  - b. **Gail & Sandy** will do outreach to organizations that want to table
  - c. **Bob** has new SCBA poster board
  - d. **Gail** getting food, will ask South Coast Health
  - e. **Bob** writing a check to Dawn and will sign agreement at Ft. Taber
  - f. Set up @ 4:30: Sandy, ME, Keith, Gail, Bob
  - g. **Bonne** will open, highlight bike share, complete streets, DCR workshops grants,
  - h. **Jen** has ppt that she will update for the Summit as background
  - i. **Keith** will introduce speaker (we need to let him know)
3. **Bonne: New funding opportunity:** Split Tour de Crème proceeds w/ Mattapoisett Land Trust, start 2020. Do we need to vote on this?
4. **Bonne: New Bicycle Education Project**, prototype in Old Rochester. Would like to spread it region-wide. Needs a trailer, and Board of Advisers under the SCBA aegis; SCBA as fiscal sponsor. We will have to check our bylaws. Bob votes yes.
5. **United Way Grant** – Sandy thinking about pedicabs for elders (w/driver). Needs partner agency(ies). Bikes are expensive; coordination also requires resources. Lots of discussion of pros and cons. She will propose another idea. Probably bike route maps as in Mattapoisett. Due April 12. Grants are ~\$1000.
6. **May Bike Week** – Geoff Sullivan organizing. No fee. No liability. Remind participants of FB donate button. No news yet about Bike Challenge this year.
7. **Scenic Greenway Update:**
  - A. **NB** City Council meets on 3/28, then to Finance Committee
  - B. **Dartmouth** did not get \$\$ for land purchase on northern route. Will try next round. Sandy will check when next progress report due for CPA \$\$.
  - C. Need project oversight for all CPC funds, especially if we receive DCR \$\$.

**8. Member Community Updates:**

- A. Westport
  - i. going for Complete Streets
  - ii. planning Bike Rodeo
  - iii. working with town employees, has new members
- B. **Dartmouth**
  - i. Y is having a fundraising ride, June 8. Multiple distances, all \$50. We should see how it goes.
  - ii. We should set meeting with new Town Planner
- C. **New Bedford**
  - i. Presentation to city? Paul will discuss w/NB Bike Committee
  - ii. Also will invite City Council, town officials to Summit.
- D. **Fall River (Gail reported)**
  - i. Earth Day clean up on Quequechan Trail
  - ii. Series of summer walks (Mass in Motion FR)

**9. Pedal for Path -** Need date, planning subcommittee

10. Still need accounting assistance. (Santander Grant needs audited financial statements, as do others)

11. Have to figure out new regular meeting dates, given changes to Bob's schedule

- Gail - no Monday
- Sandy - no Monday or Wednesday
- Paul - Tuesday or Wednesday ok
- ME – all good starting May